
 

 

Whatôs Inside 

October - December 2020 

This is the fourth installment in a 
series of  vignettes looking back 
at the history of Sage Seniors  
Association during our 50

th
 year.  

All through this retrospective, a 
common theme has come to 
mind: meeting the need. During 
the past fifteen years the society 

has proven its flexibility in  
responding to a great many  
immediate and long-term needs 
of seniors in the community.  
This first installment will cover  
endeavors in which Sage has 
taken the lead to meet the need. 
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We are currently working 
off-site but our hours are 
the same. 
 
Please note that Sage 
will be closed on the  
following days: 
 
October 12 
November 11  
December  25 - January 1 



 

 

MESSAGE FROM THE EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR 

Itôs now been six months since 
the COVID-19 pandemic  
disrupted services at Sage, and 
profoundly impacted the lives of 
community members, staff, and 
volunteers in so many ways.  
 

While itôs been a time of  
unprecedented challenges (at 

least in my lifetime), it has also been a moment 
that has shone a light on the best of our  
community. Even though we have been  
physically apart, the efforts made by so many 
people to build virtual connections and to reach 
out to others to offer a hand, has been 
extraordinary.  
 

Itôs been heartening to see many of you  
participating, often for the first time, in virtual 
Life Enrichment and Ageing to Sageing  
programs by phone and computer. Skills, 
friendships, and connections are being made in 
new ways!  
 

Iôve been inspired by the deepening of  
collaboration and partnership between  
organizations working together to respond  
rapidly to the changing needs in our community 
during the pandemic. Examples include  

partnering with Drive Happiness, the Edmonton 
Seniors Coordinating Council, Meals on Wheels 
and others to package and deliver over 500  
personal protective equipment packages,  
250 hygiene packages and 400 activity  
packages to seniors who are physically  
distancing or isolating during the pandemic.  
 

The summer and autumn have provided a bit of 
a reprieve by allowing for meetings with family 
and friends outdoors. As we move into winter,  
I encourage you to prioritize creative ways of 
staying connected to Sage, as well as family 
and friends. Check out the calendar of virtual 
programs at Sage, as well as at many other 
seniorsô centres in Edmonton, for new and  
interesting programming.  
 

Nothing will replace the pleasure and deep  
connection that comes with seeing you all face 
to face. Please know that Sage is still óhereô, 
in a somewhat different way, working hard to  
provide the services and programs that are 
needed during these difficult times. Please 
reach out and connect with us! 
 

All the best, 

Karen McDonald 
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DIRECTORY OF SENIORS SERVICES  
The 2020-21 Directory of Seniors Services is 
nearing completion - we plan to send out copies  
of this essential resource in October. For more 
information, or to request a copy, please call 
780-423-5510. 
 
STAFF ANNOUNCEMENTS 
Help us welcome the following new staff, and 
existing staff in new roles: 
 

Kimberley Punko 
Housing & Assessment Coordinator 
 

Gabriela Sanchez Castro 
Administrative Coordinator 
  

Grace Lam 
Assessment, Multi-Cultural Outreach Supports 
& Housing Coordinator 
 

Laura Schultz  
Intensive Care Coordinator  
 

Theresa Goba 
Triage Coordinator 
 

Lorelle Wittingham 
Community Relations Coordinator 
 

Hersi Hamdi  
Project Coordinator - Directory 

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 
The 2020 AGM will take place virtually on  
Tuesday, October 27

 
at 10am. Proposed  

changes to the bylaws will be voted on at the 
meeting. Members are invited to RSVP by 
leaving a message at 780-809-9417.  Please 
note that advanced registration is required. 
 

Sage will call you back to confirm your  
membership, and send you a copy of the  
meeting package, along with instructions on 
how to join via Zoom or by phone. Proposed 
changes to the bylaws will also be made  
available for review by members on request.  
 

Sageôs Board of Directors has determined that 
given the current context of COVID-19, a  
virtual meeting poses less risk to Sageôs  
members,  given that older adults are more at 
risk of severe outcomes should they contract 
the virus.  
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VOLUNTEER SERVICES 

Barb Carroll  

VOLUNTEER COORDINATOR 

While the Sage building is closed, we miss the 
constant activity provided by seniors and  
(especially!) our volunteers. We miss the  
chatter. We miss the sound of laughter. We 
miss the sharing of stories. We miss the social 
activity. We miss the sound of singing and  
ukuleles. We miss the ideas and feedback. We 
miss connecting in person. 
 

During this pandemic, Sage volunteer roles 
have been suspended or have been modified to 
be done virtually or remotely. Life Enrichment  
volunteers are providing activities virtually via 
Zoom Online/Phone-in programs. Friendly 
Check-In Callers, Income Tax Volunteers, and 
Admin Support Volunteers are providing  
essential services remotely.  
 

A big shout out and thank you to the volunteers 
who have been able to help us out during the 
pandemic. One thing never changes ï we canôt 
do it without you! 
 

Friendly Check-In Callers: Anita, Anusha, 
Brenda, Carolyn, Elsie, Gail, Janetta, Jolene, 
Marion, Nicole, Patricia, Sabrina, Seamus,  
Shannon, and Wilma. 
Admin Support: Carol, Lauren 
Life Enrichment: Margaret, Brenda, Sonia, 
and Tanya 
Income Tax: Bones 
 

During this quickly evolving COVID 19  
pandemic, information changes from day to day 
and  minute to minute. As we follow the  
recommendations of the Chief Medical Officer 
of Health to practice physical distancing and 
limit the number of times that we leave our 
home, you may find yourself feeling socially  
isolated and lonely. Most of us are used to  
getting out daily, perhaps coming to Sage for a  
volunteer shift or to participate in Life  
Enrichment activities or to just meet our friends 
for coffee or lunch in the Sunshine Cafe. To 
have all of that stop suddenly is harsh, to say 
the least. Itôs normal to feel isolated and lonely 

when it is recommended that we stay indoors 
and interact less with people plus dealing with 
the uncertainty about how long this all will last. 
 

It is important to take care of your mental health 
and the roller coaster of emotions that we are 
all feeling. 
 

Here are some small steps that you can take 
every day to address your emotional and  
mental health needs: 
 

Get Physically Active Go for a walk, try 
home work out programs, participate in Gentle 
Yoga or Zumba  through Sageôs virtual Zoom  
calendar. 
 

Maintain Social Connections. Chat by 
phone, use social media, video chats, send a 
letter or card through the mail, attend on-line or 
by phone activities, receive a regular check-in 
call from one of Sageôs Friendly Check-In  
Callers. 
 

Keep the Big Picture in Mind This pandemic 
will not last forever, restrictions will end. 
 

Be Selective About Your Media  
Consumption Consuming constant content 
about the coronavirus can cause heightened 
distress. Limit TV news, be mindful of social 
media posts and where the info is coming from, 
read articles or watch programs who focus on 
helping, inspiring and staying positive. 
 

Focus On Things You Can Control What 
measures are you taking to keep yourself and 
family safe? Examples include washing hands, 
wearing a mask when indicated, physical  
distancing, and limiting unnecessary social  
contact. 
 

Find Support If you are concerned about 
your mental health, seek support. Some op-
tions: Sage Social Work Team 587-773-1764, 
Health Link 811, AB Mental Health Helpline:  
1-877-303-2642, CMHA Distress Line:  
780-482-4357 



 

 

The Friendly Check-In Program connects  
isolated seniors to volunteers who foster a   
genuine human connection that can help  
combat loneliness. A Friendly phone call not  
only provides an informal chat and emotional 
support but also helps the senior maintain 
connection to their community.  
 
Friendly Callers can assist seniors with  
connection to Sage services and programs 
as well as community resources and  
information. Currently, over 400 seniors  
receive a regular check-in call from a Sage 
volunteer. Call  780-423-5510 ext. 5 to be 
added to the list. 
 
BECOME A FRIENDLY CALLER! 
 
Friendly callers brighten the days of lonely 
seniors in the community, enhance their  
well-being, and connect them to resources. If 
you have a some extra time and want to put 
it to good use, please contact Barb Carroll at  
bcarroll@mysage.ca or leave a message 
at 780-701-9014.  

FRIENDLY WELLNESS CHECK-IN PROGRAM 


